STRATFIELD SAYE PRISH COUNCIL

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 2021
Minutes of the AGM held on 16th May 2022 at 7pm at Stratfield Saye Village Hall
 followed by an Ordinary Meeting

Present:

Cllr A. Speed




Cllr A. Harborne


Cllr C. Tomblin
Cllr M. Toms



 
Cllr N. Preston
Cllr Toosey

Parish Clerk Mrs L Webb


Apologies

Apologies were received from Cllr Hall and Cllr Robinson. 
Record of Councillor Attendance at all meetings in the past year 2021/2022:

Speed - 5 
Harborne - 5

Toosey - 4 

Preston - 4

Hall - 5 

Toms - 5 


1.22
 Election of Chairperson

Chairman Cllr Speed stood down and the Parish Clerk took control of the meeting to elect a new Chairman.

Cllr Harborne proposed Cllr Speed for Chairman seconded by Cllr Toms. 

Cllr Speed resumed control of the meeting and donated his annual allowance of £50 to the James Christmas Charity of Stratfield Saye. 









           LW 

2.22
 Officers of the Parish Council


Cllr Speed’s proposal of Officers: -

a.  Vice-Chairman





Cllr G Preston

b.  Village Hall 





Cllr A Harborne




c.  Basingstoke & Deane Association of Parish Councils
Cllr G Preston



d.  Footpaths & rec ground 




Cllr C Toosey




e.  Hampshire Association of Town Councils 

Cllr G Preston


 

f.  Trees, Environment 




Cllr C Toosey


g.  Pond 






Cllr N Hall


h.  Media






Cllr A Speed






i. Transport






Cllr M Toms






j. Mornington Cup Garden Competitions 


Cllr N Hall
Motion carried unanimously by all Councillors.




3.22
 Adoption of minutes AGM 17th May 2021
Cllr Preston proposed acceptance of the minutes from the AGM on 17th May 2021. The motion carried by Cllr Harborne and Cllr Speed signed them as accurate.

4.22
 Reports for 2021/22  

a. Chairman’s  Report - Cllr Speed

Cllr Speed gave a brief report: -

“It has been a fabulous year. Thank you to everyone for their continued efforts. Covid has caused levels of traffic to decrease throughout the village so, for now,  we will keep our Speedwatch plan on the back burner. We have tried to get ideas for the recreation ground and we now have a plan in motion. The telephone box on New Street has been purchased from BT and plans are underway to have that repaired. A big thank you to Cllr Hall for resurrecting the village gardening competition. The tree received from the Greenham Trust to celebrate the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee has now been planted at the Recreation Ground. Thankfully now we are out of covid restrictions life has got better”.  

b. Village Hall (classes)
Cllr Harborne gave a brief report: -
“Classes and numbers attending activities have reduces significantly since the pandemic, despite covid measures being in place. Suggestions as to future classes and activities and contacts of those who may want to run them are welcomed from all.  
At the last village hall committee meeting it was agreed to keep the hire costs at a very reasonable £10 per hour and £8 per hour for Stratfield Saye residents, in order to encourage future activities and income. 

A slight loss was made in the last financial year but was covered by the previous astute management and covid 19 grant. It is anticipated that future energy costs will increase”.
c. Borough & County Councillors  


Cllr Speed reported that Cllr Mahaffey has lost his seat. 
Cllr Tomblin gave a report: -
The recent Basingstoke Borough Council elections resulted in Tony Durrant from Bramley being elected 
as one of our 3 ward councillors for the next 4 years. Congratulations Tony! 
I will be up for election next year and Cllr Robinson the following year. The Independent group now has 2 extra seats and proportionality results in greater representation onto committee memberships. I will be staying on Development Control and hopefully joining the Environment Planning and Housing Committee which will give a better cross group representation of local concerns regarding the emerging local plan. 
Cllr. Paul Miller is now the new Mayor of Basingstoke and Deane Borough Council and Cllr. David Leeks is the deputy Mayor. 
A full council meeting on 19th May will see a new cabinet structure announced. 
Councillor Grants 
The Councillor Community Grant scheme was introduced for the first time last September and received 57 applications from organisations, allowing £42,000 to be allocated to community groups and causes across the borough. It was agreed the scheme would be reviewed after the first year and councillors are being asked to do this by completing a survey. 
Your ward councillors decided to pool resources. 
In Sherfield on Loddon we have supported the Reindeer Trail and made contributions to the Village Hall Charging point. 
In Bramley we granted funds for a replacement bench. 
For Silchester we will be looking to fund the book / bus shelter which was too late to be 
included in the last year. 
We should be starting the new round of funds soon and would welcome new applications. 
Planning & Development 
The draft local plan is still undergoing much debate particularly with the target number of homes required by the Government and challenges have been made by councillors to the method of calculation as currently it relies on 2011 census data. Until these numbers are confirmed our policies and sites for development are not clear. 
The Rural strategy is to be discussed at the Economic Planning and Housing committee meetings in June and again there is much discussion as to what is best for each area. 
Following this a draft plan will go through a regulatory section 18 public consultation and review before adoption by the council in 2023, if agreed. 
Locally we have seen 
• The Solar Farm proposed between Silchester and Bramley refused due to the impact on the countryside, enjoyment of footpaths and archaeological issues. 
• Again in Bramley a proposal for 140 homes by Wates is being submitted to the borough which will be a big issue as it was not shown in any draft plans as village housing allocation. 
• A planning application for the technical consent for 6 dwellings adjacent to the doctor’s surgery in Bramley was also rejected. 
• 4 homes were allowed at appeal along the street in Bramley along with 7 new dwellings along Cufaude Lane being granted permission. 
• Sherfield on Loddon has seen applications for extra houses at Redlands (rejected by BDBC) 100 homes at Dixon road applied for and consultation for 200 homes at Sherfield Hill Farm. All these impacting on the A33 and growing urban Basingstoke ever closer to their village 
All of the above with no noticeable improvements to infrastructure being provided. 
As we still do not have the 5 year land supply (making our existing local plan policies weak) it has never been easier for dwellings in our rural parishes to be allowed. 
FLY Tipping and Waste 
BDBC have achieved 43 prosecutions since May 2018 and until recently those offenders have received large fines and court costs as well as criminal convictions. Subsequently two men who were trusted by the public to dispose of their waste correctly received prison sentences for their fly-tipping offences. 
Three of the offences were witnessed by members of the public and their witness accounts have played a key role in achieving these results. BDBC thank them for their support and urge others to report fly-tipping or if they witness fly-tipping to notify the council so we can continue our work to stamp out this criminal act in our borough. Fly-tipping can be reported to the council by calling 01256 844844 or by visiting 
www.basingstoke.gov.uk/flytipping 
Following disruption due to Covid and then a national HGV driver shortage, Garden waste collections in Basingstoke and Deane were resumed mid-November as staffing levels begin to stabilise. The fortnightly service restarted following an ongoing review by Basingstoke and Deane Borough Council, Hart District Council and contractor Serco after the service was suspended to protect core waste and recycling collection services. 
Since then, Serco has worked to recruit drivers in a competitive market by offering increased salaries and enhanced benefits packages and are now in a position to offer a regular scheduled garden waste collection service. 
Families arriving from Ukraine 
The County Council took over the coordination of the refuge initiative with local assistance from our housing teams but BDBC produced a welcome pack for sponsors and residents arriving from Ukraine on our website and this is regularly updated. This has been developed with the council’s partners, including Basingstoke Voluntary Action. As of 3rd May Hampshire had welcomed 1,685 Ukrainian people. 
2022 / 2023 Budget 
Basingstoke and Deane Borough Council’s 2022/23 budget was agreed in February and included additional funding for front line services such as grounds maintenance and street cleansing and continued investment for other services that resident’s value, such as weekly bin collections and community safety patrols. 
To support the recovery from the COVID-19 pandemic and to help shape the future of the borough, the budget also maintains previous commitments for additional funding for the council’s key priorities including economic recovery and initiatives to meet the borough’s challenging climate change targets. 
To balance the budget, as well as a £5 a year, or 10p per week, average increase for the borough council part of council tax for 2022/23, a 3% average increase in fees and charges is proposed to help pay for the costs of these services. 
Despite the increase in the borough council’s part of council tax for 2022/23, the proposals help to make the borough one of the lowest council tax rates of the districts in Hampshire, and most of the rest of the country, again. And the council still has one of the highest spend per resident of districts in England and the highest of districts in Hampshire. But with a funding gap of £1.27 million predicted by 2025/26, the council is having to review how services are currently delivered and take difficult decisions to ensure it can continue to 
invest in services most in demand. 
Some Interesting Facts 
• BDBC collects £73 M in Business rates but all but £4M goes to central government 
• Of the £120M council tax the borough retains £9M 
• We have a property portfolio of £317M with £17M income 
• We had a £2M interest from investment income 
Climate Change 
BDBC have produced a reference “toolkit” to help give advice to residents. Anyone looking for inspiration about what they can do to tackle climate change can get ideas from our Climate Change toolkit – available on the borough website 
Emissions progress / carbon footprint As set out in the Climate Change and Air Quality Strategy, 2018/19 was set out as our baseline year on which to measure emissions reductions, as data from this year was used in development of the Climate Change and Air Quality Strategy. Since then, significant progress has already been made to reduce the council’s operational footprint. 
In October 2020 the Council began procuring renewable electricity and part green gas for our energy supplies. Our leisure facility contractor, Serco, also procures renewable energy, and did so during the 19/20 reporting year. As such the council has decided to follow best practice and dual-report emissions using Location-based and Market-based emissions: Location-based emissions reflects emissions based on the average carbon intensity of the national electricity grid. This means emissions are directly correlated to energy consumption. Market-based emissions reflects emissions from electricity that companies have 
purposefully chosen through contractual instruments (i.e. the procurement of renewable energy) For Basingstoke and Deane Borough Council this means, for the latter half of 20/21 following commencement of our new energy contract, our electricity consumption has no carbon emissions in market-based reporting. 
Some of the initiatives that have had a material impact include: 
• LED lighting upgrades in the staff car park 
• New energy tariff 
• Reduced building energy use due to building closures as a result of COVID-19 
• Reduced operational fleet mileage and staff mileage 
Total emissions in the borough have seen a small reduction from 999,000 tCO2 to 944,500 CO2, a modest reduction of 5.5%. Government also provide data estimates of emissions that are within the scope of influence of Local Authorities. This excludes motorways, railways, land use and very large industrial sites. In particular, that majority of emissions from the M3 are from journeys through the borough of Basingstoke and Deane, which the council has limited or no ability to influence, rather than journeys by local residents. 
Progress on electric car charging across the borough:- 
• Charging points have been installed in council owned car parks 
• Working with HCC on a program to install on street parking – starting in the urban areas of the borough. Many sites in resident parking areas 
• A joint bid has been made (end of March) for a government grant to provide 75% of 
capital monies required. Awaiting approval. 
• Plan to install summer/ autumn 2022 –currently facing equipment supply chain issues 
So in conclusion, I look forward to continue to work with the Parish Councils throughout the coming year. 
d. Police   




 

Nothing to report. 

5.22
 Open Forum

There was an Open Forum held prior to the Ordinary Meeting for Parishioners to bring up any items they wish to be considered or investigated by the Parish Council. No matters were raised.

6.22
 Closing

The AGM closed by Cllr Speed at 7.25p.m.


